

Dan & Carrie Kaighen - Missionaries Mexico & India

Sending church - Lighthouse Baptist Church, 4 Bayne St., Norwalk, CT 06851 BEAMS: PO BOX 10200, Gulfport, MS 39505

Field Address: Calle Mariano Arista 1006, Col. Los Altos, Escobedo, Nuevo Leon, Mexico.

dankaighen@gmail.com 203-984-0254 casbiblias@gmail.com 817-501-3261

Dear Friends and family,

May 2025

What a Marvelous Month was May!!! Thank you for all your prayers! God blessed us immensely in May. Our son Danny and his wife and 4 small children (all 5 and under) came to Mexico for a visit!!! Danny is not just our son, but he is also our Pastor!!! He now pastors the church that I pastored for 30 years. Many Americans are horrified of the thought of visiting Mexico. They are afraid of the drug Cartels and the lawlessness. However, much of that fear comes from the news media. True, it is very dangerous in Mexico, but I think Los Angeles and New York are just as dangerous or more so.

We picked them up at the airport in McAllen, Texas, so that their American license-plated vehicle would not have any problems at all the police road blocks. We got back to Monterrey without any trouble. We then took them to four churches in which we have devoted much time and effort. They loved hearing the Mexican Hymn music and getting accustomed to the Spanish language. Then we took them to the great Mount Hebron Baptist Bible College (Pastor Ashcraft), where Danny preached twice to the students preparing for the ministry. We also helped in a Bible Club at a park in Garcia, NL with Pastor Mario Moreno and saw 35 people saved!

Brother Paco Aguirre and family served them up a wonderful Mexican breakfast before we took them to the Horsetail waterfalls! We also drove them over to an outdoor zoo called Xenpal. Giraffes, zebras, bird house, the whole works. We drove through an African safari in our church van, feeding carrot sticks to all the critters out the windows of the van. Danny preached in English to our English Bible Class on Sunday morning. Then he preached the Sunday morning Mother's Day message at our church of about 400 people. Abbie Jo (Danny's wife) got two days-worth of dental work done on her teeth at a fraction of American dentist costs.

While Danny was here, we visited the bus route and on Sunday we had a family of 4 generations ride on our church van. The youngest boy, Orlando, (age 9) was not saved yet, and we presented his need for salvation. He did not get saved at that time. Please pray. They continue attending to the present. Our English Bible class prepared and sang "Blessed Be the Name" in Spanish and English in front of the whole church! They did a fine job. It is a joy to serve the Lord here in Mexico.

Carrie got a fissure in one of her ribs while loading and unloading suit cases and child seats in our van. We went to the doctor, got x-rays, have been wrapping it, but she is still experiencing pain. None the less, she is a great trooper and continues in the work of the Lord. Please pray for healing.

Wonderful Word Publishing. As you know, we have taken on the ministry of printing Gospel tracts for the churches here in Mexico. Our new 1,000 square foot print shop is up and running. We received a donation of a very expensive color Printing machine. More on that next month! We still need to get insulation in the roof of the print shop so that we can have climate control. The paper and machines do not run well with humidity and heat. Not to mention the men operating the machines! We need \$1,000 to \$1,500 for spray foam insulation to blow on the bottom of the sheet metal roof, or maybe we will go with a drop ceiling. A/C units are needed.

We got our 2007 Toyota Corolla back to our property after it broke down 4 hours away in Nueva Rosita. A bearing in the transmission spun off and broke. Instead of replacing the transmission, a mechanic opened up the tranny and just replaced the \$20 busted bearing plus \$200.00 labor. Praise the Lord! Also, the bus in Piedras Negras finally came to Monterrey. Glory, hallelujah! It's been full every Sunday since it arrived.

Thank you all so much for your faithful prayers and support. God bless your faithfulness.

With heartfelt gratitude,

Thank you all so much!

Dan & Carrie